
NOTICE OF MOTION

TO BE PUT TO THE COUNCIL MEETING ON 3 MARCH 2022

Moved by: Councillor Wilson

Seconded by: Councillor Carr

A Fair Deal for Lydiate, Maghull and Aintree – Return the Double Rating Rebate 
to the Town and Parish Councils

This Council notes that as part of the overall council tax precepts for this year, that in 
addition to Sefton Precept, the precepts agreed by both Lydiate Parish Council 
(8.67%) and Maghull Town Council (12%) are significantly in excess of inflation rates.

Parish and Town councils are now having to significantly increase the precept and 
adjust budgets because of the continued inequity in the funding of Parks within the 
Borough.

Unlike other areas of the Borough (Bootle, Crosby, Formby and Southport) there are 
no Sefton maintained Parks in Lydiate, Maghull and Aintree and these are paid for by 
separate Parish and Town Council precepts. This has been the case for many years 
and was initially accepted by the Parishes as all Councils were hit with Austerity 
measures. This can no longer be accepted without a challenge, as it is no longer 
sustainable.

Previously this inequity in Parks funding was accepted by the Council and Town/Parish 
Councils were given a financial rebate but this ended some years back. This rebate 
amounts to approximately £140,000 per year to Maghull and £46,000 to Lydiate

With a multi £Million-pound budget it is not beyond the wit of Council Officers and 
Members to make good this lost provision and right a wrong to the residents and 
Council Tax-payers of Lydiate, Maghull and Aintree

Accordingly, the Executive Director of Corporate Resources and Customer Services 
be requested to look at this inequity and report back to Council in due course on 
proposals that will be a Fair Deal for Lydiate and Maghull as well as Aintree.


